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                                     1st March, 2014
Gillion….Power Pde commercial water extraction case
Yesterday, Friday 29th February, was when Gillion’s extension allowing her to operate lapsed.    The hearing in court was not about whether she closes or not (that is a certainty) but when.

The good news is that the Judge has set the closure date at 28th April, 2014.

However….  On Thursday 28th, the residents’ lawyers received notice from Gillion that she was asking for closure on 7th May.   This was considered an unnecessary further profit earning period.    

Consequently, in court yesterday, and at short notice, our barrister strongly argued that:

· Gillion has long known that in all probability she would have to close, and should have had contingency plans in place.

She should have known since 3rd May 2013 when she lost the Planning & Environment Court 
case.  
· The circumstances now are entirely different to those when Judge Robin granted Gillion a suspension of Enforcement Orders thereby allowing Gillion to keep trading at maximum capacity.


Many people have asked why an unlawful business has been allowed to trade for so long.


It was clearly stated in Court yesterday that although Council formally rejected Gillion’s 
application, the Council planner had recommended approval, and as a result, Judge Robin, 
in 2011, felt this was a matter to be determined, so let the issue run its course.


Two judges have now clearly outlined that the Development Application conflicted with the 
Local Area Plan etc.

Another mistake within Council, resulting in great expense for ratepayers.
· Commercial extraction should stop NOW, or failing that  (in deference to the court) a deadline of 4th April could be accommodated provided Gillion delivered water daily to Birchgrove Nursery to compensate for their loss of water from their bore, established by the Court to be on the same aquifer as Gillion’s.


The Judge stated he did not have jurisdiction to make a direction to a third party.  He did 
acknowledge that Mrs. Gill in an earlier Affadavit had stated she required six weeks to close 
down her business.  Six weeks from now is 4th April.  

The Council’s lawyers and also the lawyer from Main Roads Dept. played very little part in proceedings.  They were agreeable to the May deadline, provided there were no further extensions.     After the spirited effort made by the new Council legal representatives in 2013, it was evident their instructions from Council bureaucrats were not to spend any more money. 

So,  28th April it is.  

Meanwhile, the long suffering neighbours, residents and mountain visitors will be subjected to extra “less safe” road impacts, noise and impairment of amenity for another two months.  
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And now for the consequences of what if  Gillion had won its case........................

Had it not been for Power Parade residents engaging in a heroic battle to have the enterprise declared unlawful and then Councillors were not faced with an imminent election and about 1000 formal angry objectors, there is little doubt this industrial size commercial development would now be firmly established in quiet leafy Power Parade.  A powerful precedent would have been set.
The consequences for the mountain would have been eee-normous !!  It would have resulted in unfettered growth in an unsustainable industry impacting upon the whole community, and residents holding their breath waiting for the inevitable accident to happen.   An estimated 3 unavoidable traffic infringements occur per tanker per trip.  
The Power Parade extraction industry on its own each year would have continued to take enough water to fill a 7.2 acre lake one metre deep. This is enough to fill 48 million 600 ml bottles of water.   It was estimated it would take 26 years for rainfall to reach and replenish the aquifer.

The population (current and future) owes the many active resident participants a huge debt of gratitude.

Now, only two of the very large water extractors are exiting the scene.   Many remain and it will be interesting to see what Council does next.      Whilst Mayor Brent’s comment on the front page of the T.M. News emphasizes “the cost to ratepayers in the mounting of Council’s legal defence” there was no mention of Council’s part in contributing to the large size of these costs.   
Phil Giffard had clearly outlined the flaws in the planner’s report and from attendees at the relevant Council meeting, Derek Swanborough had only just begun to outline the Development Application’s conflicts with the Planning Scheme when “they shut him up”.  

It is assumed the residents of Power Parade pay their rates.   Indeed the mountain as a whole pays a fair chunk of the rate money bureaucrats have to play with.   Is it a case of “let’s have a stab at it, and if it doesn’t work, let the lawyers deal with it”?     This is an oft repeated comment which sadly doesn’t say much for Council’s duty of care for its constituents.     Let’s hope this is an exaggeration.   
Drive safely and take care,

Jeanette Lockey,
President, TMPA
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